ALBERT LEA PORT AUTHORITY
MINUTES
Wednesday, November 2, 2016 - 7:30 a.m.
Regular Meeting
Albert Lea Business Development Center

	CALL TO ORDER & NOTATION OF ROLL 
The Regular Meeting of the Albert Lea Port Authority was called to order on Wednesday, November 2, 2016 at 7:30 a.m. by President Heinemann. Roll was noted by the Board Secretary.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Vern Rasmussen, Jr., Mike Moore, Al Brooks, Nate Jansen, Ginny Larson, Mark Heinemann, and Sarah Hensley

COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: None

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS PRESENT: Chad Adams, City of Albert Lea representative; Randy Kehr, business community representative; Mike Lee, Freeborn County representative

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS ABSENT: None

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Ryan Nolander, Executive Director, Noelle Hagen, Small Business & Marketing Manager and Jillayne Raetz, Board of Secretary 

STAFF MEMBERS ABSENT: None

GUESTS: None

INTRODUCTION OF NOELLE HAGEN
Executive Director Nolander introduced Noelle Hagen. She is the new Small Business & Marketing Manager currently spending 3 days a week with us and 2 at the Chamber of Commerce. Long term goal is to bring her on full time. Noelle has experience with social media, marketing and other items that overlap. Noelle provided the board with her background, she is happy to be a part of the team.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM OCTOBER 5, 2016 MEETING 
The minutes from the October 5, 2016 meeting were reviewed. Commissioner Rasmussen made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Commissioner Larson. President Heinemann asked for any discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 7 in favor; 0 opposed.  

	RESOLUTION PA-16-18 AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF CLAIMS
The claims were presented for review. Commissioner Moore made a motion to accept the claims as presented in the amount of $22,654.39, Seconded by Commissioner Brooks. President Heinemann asked for any discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 7 in favor; 0 opposed. 

	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
· DEED Prospect Project T-Wave
· Early last week Executive Director Nolander was contacted by Jeff Rossate from DEED about a large distribution center looking for sites in SE MN. They are looking for 100-150 acres. Nolander contacted a local farmer that owns 160 piece of property near I-35/I-90. Staff provided a response to DEED and is currently waiting on the company to review the potential options. 
· ZRB Expansion
· ZRB is looking at doing an expansion to their manufacturing facility. They approached Executive Director Nolander to discuss state incentives and he discussed the potential of building a bigger building on their existing property with assistance from ALEDA. Currently they are leasing our spec building in the ALEDA Park for warehouse space and would love to have warehousing and manufacturing all located together. Nolander organized a meeting between ALEDA, ZRB, and ALEDA’s architect, banker and attorney to discuss the project. If the larger building plan doesn’t work, they will probably still look to do a small expansion to their building and keep renting our spec building. The reason this would be a good project for ALEDA is it would provide a partnership opportunity for the Port Authority and Greater Jobs, the tenant is rather strong financially, and it would open up our ALEDA #1 building for other potential opportunities. Also, like ALEDA #1 we would partner with local banks on the financing.
· South #1 Warehouse Project
· A local company approached us about space for warehousing for one of their clients. They would need to create a “hot box” area in the space for putting product through a process, and this leads to some issues. We have worked with our architect on the right way to do this project and have passed it along to the company to get input from their client. 
· Enderes Property Sale
· The potential buyer has returned the purchase agreement with their revisions, our attorney is reviewing it.
· CBRE Land Inquiry
· CBRE is representing the Universal Tire building. They contacted us about available space in the south industrial parks for trailer parking. Staff provided them with a couple land options and they are reviewing them. There could be a possibility of partnering with the potential buyer for the Enderes property since they won’t need all the land right away. 
· Planning Commission Meeting
· Executive Director Nolander attended the meeting last night and gave a recap of the meeting. There were two projects discussed:
· A piece of property on West 9th St. where the new owner would like to potentially do some vehicle sales, but the current zoning doesn’t allow for that. When researching the zoning issue city staff noticed that the land use plan has that area as residential. These conflicting land uses causes an issue for rezoning. The commission instructed city staff to come back with more information about this area for the next meeting.
· The property on the corner of Hwy 69 and West 9th St. was discussed. The owner of the property was instructed by city staff to do a PD for the property. In June he requested a rezoning against city staff recommendation and both the planning commission and city council approved the rezoning. Now he is looking to construct storage units and the zoning he asked for, and was granted, has certain design standards that he must follow that don’t match up with what he is trying to do. The commission discussed the issue and feels that the owner needs to come in with his PD application like he told them that he would in June.
· Collaboration & Education Update
· Gather Program – November 17th is trivia night at the American Legion. Same night as ALEAP, so start at ALEAP then go to trivia to support both events.
· Regional College Workforce Project – Jerry G. and Jean E. went to Waldorf and met with them a couple Fridays ago. Waldorf requires each student to do an internship before they graduate, so we feel this is a great opportunity to connect our local businesses with potential new employees.  
· Riverland FAB Project & Ag Summit – Riverland is hosting an FAB summit November 16th that Executive Director Nolander will be attending. He hopes that RCC has invited people in FAB as we really need to get buy in from these people to move the programming forward.
· Kiwanis Presentation – Executive Director Nolander will be presenting to the noon Kiwanis next Monday.

	EX-OFFICIO UPDATE
Freeborn County –Mike Lee, Freeborn County Representative
· The board approved the conditional use permit for the watershed district’s CDF for the dredging project.
· There have been more meetings recently about a potential windfarm in SE Freeborn County.
· There will be a city/county work shop after the first of the year.
· The board is still looking at ways to reduce the levy for 2017.

City of Albert Lea – Chad Adams, City of Albert Lea Representative
· Cohen-Esrey didn’t receive the tax credits for the Freeborn bank building project. They are appealing the decision due to being close on points. They will find out soon if they are awarded additional points. 
· City is working through budgets looking for ways to lower 2017 levy. Looking at an increase to water fees, but no increase to sewer.
· The community was recognized at the chamber annual meeting as being a certified Blue Zones community. During the PowerPoint the economic value what was shown was significant. Feel that it is important to include in the city’s budget some funding for a part time person. Looking at providing funding for the Blue Zones project over the next 5 years with the idea to receive matching dollars from the private sector. 
· The housing summit in November in Rochester has been pushed back to January. The city council is looking at possible incentives for new housing. The Ramsey school plan is moving forward. Wedgewood is starting to work on phase 2.
· The small cities grant/loan program for downtown currently has 11 to 12 application. 

Chamber of Commerce – Randy Kehr, business community representative
· The Supreme Court event last month was extremely successful. ALHS did a great job.
· The Blue Zones summit was held in Fort Worth, Texas and Albert Lea was recognized with an award. We need to use the Blue Zones as a marketing tool for the community.
· Annual meeting went well. Numerous companies received awards, speaker did great.
· Last Friday Randy and the MN Chamber met with Lou Rich and Agilis. Executive Director Nolander was going to join them, but had to get the Project T-wave response back to DEED that morning.

	COMMISSIONER/OTHER ITEMS - 
· Commissioner Rasmussen - Last night a concerned group of citizens met to discuss the school district’s assistant superintendent/finance director leaving. Lori Volz is a great finance director and this meeting was to see if there was anything the community could do to get her to stay. She’s leaving because of the school board’s dysfunctions. Show up at the school board meeting next Monday at 5:00 to show your support and please reach out to her to let her know she is appreciated. 
· Commissioner Heinemann – It is evaluation time for Executive Director Nolander. Jillayne will send the form to the board after the meeting.
· Executive Director Nolander – DEED hired Natalie Siderius from Winona County as our new regional rep.
	
ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Rasmussen made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Jansen. The motion carried 7 in favor, 0 opposed. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 a.m.  
			

Filed and attested November 2, 2016.
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